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COUNTY COUNCIL OF DORCHESTER COUNTY 
COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING 

P.O. BOX 26 
CAMBRIDGE, MARYLAND 21613 

PHONE: (410) 228-1700 
FAX: (410) 228-9641 

 
April 2, 2024 
 
Paul J. Wiedefeld, Secretary 
Maryland Department of Transportation  
7201 Corporate Center Drive 
Hanover, Maryland 21076 
 
RE: Dorchester County Highway Priorities 
 
Dear Secretary Wiedefeld: 
 
The Dorchester County Council is submitting the following list of potential transportation improvements 
along State Highways in Dorchester County for future State of Maryland funding consideration: 

 
• US 50 / MD 16 Mount Holly Road – Traffic Feasibility Study for a fully functioning intersection to 

provide access to the eastbound lane;  
 

• MD 16 Mount Holly Road / Chateau Road – Traffic Feasibility Study for improvements to 
intersection;  

 
• Linkwood Road / US 50 – Traffic Feasibility Study & Geometric Improvement Study for a fully 

functioning traffic light; and, 
 
• US 50 from Bucktown Road to Mount Holly Road – Traffic Feasibility study to see if any 

improvements can be made to the crossovers to improve safety. 
 
Please note, the traffic issues at MD 16/Chateau Road are due to the lack of accessibility to the eastbound 
lane of US 50 from MD 16 Mount Holly Road. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. If you have any questions, please contact the Council’s Office at 
(410) 228-1700. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
DORCHESTER COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
    
George L. Pfeffer, Jr.  
President   

 
  

 
JEFF POWELL 

INTERIM COUNTY MANAGER 
 

MACLEOD LAW GROUP LLC 
COUNTY ATTORNEY 
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